LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 11TH DECEMBER, 2006, AT 8.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.
PRESENT: 
Councillors Mr. G. Chancellor in the Chair, Mrs. H. Betts and

Miss J. Seymour.

607)
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Mr. J. Roberts sent his apologies.

608)
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr Betts declared a prejudicial interest in ITEM 6

Cllr Chancellor declared a personal interest in ITEM 6 
609) 
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 13TH NOVEMBER 2006.

It was resolved that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th November 2006 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
610)
PARISH CONCERNS.
Mr Alan Lees attended the meeting as an observer.  The Chairman thanked Mr. Lees for his great work on the village web site.  A discussion followed on the forthcoming May 2007 elections and the Chairman outlined the work done by the Parish Council.  The Chairman hoped that parishioners would stand for election.

611)
CLERK’S REPORT.
INLAND REVENUE

The Clerk has appealed against the fine unfairly levied for late provision of information primarily on the grounds that correspondence was repeatedly sent to the wrong address. A decision is awaited.

PRINCESS ROYAL HOSPITAL – PARLIAMENTARY PETITION

A letter of strong support will be sent to Mark Pritchard M.P. from the Parish Council.  Copies of the petition form are to be circulated to each Councillor and also made available in The Huntsman, if the landlord agrees, and to the Luncheon Club at the Village Hall.
SALC – WHITE PAPER – UNITARY SUBMISSION – CITY REGION PROPOSAL

It was felt that the Parish Council should comment on the City Regional Status proposal.  Cllrs. Chancellor and Seymour outlined what a City Region is and that the one involved was comprised of 7 metropolitan boroughs getting together primarily to encourage inward investment.  

It was agreed to respond to SALC stressing we have serious concerns that the City Region may be extended into some more formalised greater metropolitan authority which we would be against.  We also have concerns that if any part of Telford & Wrekin became part of the City Region that the benefits need to be shared out across the Borough as a whole and not restricted to specific areas.”

SMALLEY HILL
Cllr. Betts read out a letter received from Iain Wheeler which outlined his concerns over the site and set out how Telford and Wrekin would now be monitoring it.  She expressed great satisfaction that repeated  representations made over several years had at last resulted  in concrete action to safeguard the safety of local residents.
SHROPSHIRE TRUSTEES’ NETWORK.

It was agreed to join the network. The Chairman pointed out that Parish Councillors were x-officio Trustees of the Village Hall and Playing Field.
CONSULTATION ON NHS STRATEGIC SERVICE PLAN.

The Chairman thanked Cllr. J. Seymour  for her excellent input into the Parish Council’s response which he Clerk has copied  to Shropshire NHS.
COALMOOR DP SITE.

Following the refusal of the appeal, Cllr. Betts reported that enforcement would now be made on the site by T&W Borough Council.

612) 
PLANNING.
The planning application DF/LD/W2006/1372/(Full Planning) could not be discussed because of declarations of interest.  It was agreed to write to the Borough Council to express the Parish Council’s frustration at not being able to respond because of the Declaration of Interest Rules meant that it could not be quorate.

Cllr. Betts reported that she had been brought to the Planning Authority’s attention to extensive earth works were taking place in the village at Fair Acre. T&W were considering  whether planning permission was required for change of use from the original field. The Highways Department had also expressed concern about the state of the highway adjacent to the site.

613) BOROUGH LIAISON.
Cllr. G. Chancellor presented the consultation response that he had drafted  on the Minerals Preferred Options DPD.  He outlined some of the key areas of concern it addressed as well as expressing satisfaction that many of the Council’s original suggestions made in the earlier issues and Options consultation had been incorporated into the current DPD.
It was agreed that it was an excellent response and that it should be set to T&W.

614)
INDIVIDUAL UPDATES.
Cllr. Betts said that she would be attending the  Candles site meeting on Wednesday and that the Clerk would attend as an observer.

Cllr. Seymour reported that Mr. Steve Wellings had been appointed as Chief Officer to T&W Borough Council.

613)
FINANCE.
The following payments were authorised:

£141


UHY Hacker  Young


Audit

£30


SALC




Clerk’s Training Course

£244.80

J.F. Marcham



Salary for October & November.

£69.04

Inland Revenue


Income tax re Clerk’s salary.

AUDIT

The Notice of Conclusion of Audit and Right to Inspect the Annual Return will be displayed for 2 weeks on the village notice board.  A copy will be sent to Cllr Seymour for display on the New Works notice board.

MONTHLY BANK RECONCILIATION

For each future meeting the Clerk will produce for each meeting a reconciliation of the finances with the bank statements to clearly show what financial balances were held at the bank.

PRECEPT

Following the earlier budget meeting at which it was agreed Cllr. G. Chancellor moved that the Precept for the coming financial year of 2007-2008 be £10,000.  The proposal was seconded by Cllr. H. Betts and was unanimously agreed.

614) DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 8th January 2007 at the Village Hall at 8.00 p.m.

